# **Discussion Item** Disclosure: Charles Barrett Parking

# **Dana Cross**

From: Dave Bush <akhetequus@earthlink.net>
Sent: Wednesday, February 9, 2022 3:06 PM

**To:** Dana Cross; Francisco Foschi

**Subject:** Fwd: Disclosure

Please use this as backup for the tab dealing with Disclosure. Many thanks.

----- Forwarded Message ------

Subject:Re: Disclosure

Date:Wed, 9 Feb 2022 08:06:11 +0000
From:Jeff Lisanick <jli>jlisanick@hotmail.com>

To:Parkfairfax Board <boardofdirectors@parkfairfax.info>

### Board of Directors,

Please allow me to add to Peggy's email. Peggy, Paul Friedman, and I did meet on Tuesday to discuss what I thought was an exciting possibility to solve a longstanding issue facing Parkfairfax residents. Paul called me early last week asking me to set up a meeting with Peggy. He said he had some exciting news regarding the parking situation at Charles Barrett; however, because it was still preliminary, he thought it prudent to only share the news with Peggy at this time. Based solely on Paul's request, I called Peggy shortly after and set up a meeting for Tuesday, advising her of the promising possibility. At the meeting Paul detailed that he had secured a significant amount of parking spots at Parc East and had also spoken to the principal at Charles Barrett, although he was still finalizing things with the principal. Paul's proposal made no promises whatsoever on behalf of Parkfairfax. Paul said that he reached out to Parc East because he didn't want to see any of Parkfairfax' green space replaced with an asphalt parking lot. Given Peggy's subsequent anxiety, I would have certainly done things differently; however, I have no reason to feel I did anything improper. My hope then and now is that Paul's creative thinking will result in a solution to the longstanding problem of parking in and around Barrett, which is crowding out residents who live in the immediate vicinity. That would truly be a victory for us all.

Jeff Lisanick
Vice President and Ward III Representative
Parkfairfax Board of Directors

From: Peggy Clancy <a href="mailto:clancymargaret3750@gmail.com">clancymargaret3750@gmail.com</a>

Sent: Tuesday, February 8, 2022 8:25 PM

To: Parkfairfax Board <BoardofDirectors@parkfairfax.info>

Subject: Fwd: Disclosure

Peggy Clancy Ward 1 Representative Parkfairfax

# Begin forwarded message:

From: PEGGY CLANCY <maclancee@comcast.net>

Date: February 8, 2022 at 8:21:37 PM EST

To: Margaret Clancy <clancymargaret3750@gmail.com>

**Subject: Disclosure** 

# Good evening.

I'm feeling extremely uncomfortable right now and need to disclose some information to the entire Board of Directors. Jeff (Lisanick) asked me to meet him for lunch today. I was not prepared for Paul Friedman to be in attendance. During lunch Paul told me he had contacted both the manager of Park East and the principal of Charles Barrett about the staff parking. He claimed to have negotiated a solution. Since Paul was not authorized by the Board to act on behalf of the Board, I don't know if it was his place to meet with them as Claire and I were recognized by the Board as representatives in dealing with the issue. I was told that Park East would provide spaces for the teachers - I was not told the details of what was agreed to or what, if anything, was promised on behalf of Parkfairfax. I was also told not to mention this to Claire. Paul then spoke to me in detail about his floor appeal to the Board, noting that I had abstained, and that he intends to bring it up again to the Board. Later, Jeff spoke to me regarding his retaining wall. I promised nothing. I am quite anxious about this entire event and feel that the best course of action to protect myself and my duty as a Board member is to inform the Board and to make all of you aware of this meeting.

Thank you.

Peggy Clancy Ward 1 Representative Parkfairfax